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Minutes of the Parish Pastoral Council Meeting

Wednesday 13 May 2015 at 7.15pm in the Church Hall

For actions arising , please refer to the Action list at the end of this document

Present:
 Louise Birley, Ann Burke, Serafina Delmundo, Anne Gibbons, Maura Holt, Kenneth Maimo, Theresa McDougall, Mary McNab, Simon Mwanje, Larissa Okyere, Marie-Danielle Tichbon
Associates: 
Amy Butler, Ellie Clark, Tony Clark
1 Welcome 

Maura began by welcoming everyone to our meeting.  Unfortunately, Fr Danny was unable to join us this time.  Maura said that a PPC meeting without our Parish Priest doesn’t seem right – because he is the President of our PPC - and that we had seriously considered cancelling the meeting.  But with his blessing, we decided to go ahead and use this meeting for updating, reporting back and AOB.  
It was with regret that we received Katharine Ferguson’s resignation from the PPC and Maura took the opportunity to thank her for serving as a member of the PPC. 

Maura reminded us that the Pastoral Care of Families is always to the forefront of our minds.  Before our next PPC meeting in June, 81 children will (please God) have made their FHC at Masses during the weekend of 6th/7th June.  We keep those children and their parents in our prayers.  We also pray for our young people who are doing exams.  Also, we have many children in our Parish with special needs of one kind or another; brave, little Evie who is undergoing medical treatment for cancer, little Joshua whom Fr Danny mentioned last weekend and 5 year old Nikolas who has been diagnosed with Duchenne muscular dystrophy.  
We pray that our love and support continue to enfold them and their families.  
2  
Prayer and Formation
Maura led us in prayer and formation, beginning with the prayer that Bishop Philip has asked us to pray in this Year of Prayer and then reading from a beautiful article – “Conversing with Mary – Colloquy-Style.”  May is traditionally known as Mary’s month.  Today is in fact is the feast of Our Lady of Fatima.  The reading reminded us that Mary, the Mother of our Lord and God, is always there to share her own brand of comfort and consolation and to help provide us with the clarity that is so important when making choices in our lives.
3 Apologies 
Apologies were received from Hilary Bone, Nicki Craggs, Patrick Doherty, Thomas Donkor, Shaun Howard, Maria Illingworth, Jan McTague, Claudia Wing.
It was noted that some of the PPC meetings have taken place on the same date as the schools’ Full Governing Body (FGB) meetings.  Given that Fr. Danny wants to be able to attend both PPC and FGB meetings, plus the fact that we have a number of PPC members who are Governors at both schools, we hope that, with some forward planning, a suitable arrangement can be made to accommodate everyone’s needs. 
4 Approval of Minutes from the meeting held on 8th April 2015
The minutes of the last meeting were approved as a fair and accurate record.  
5 Actions arising from those minutes 

09/4 - PPC MEMBERS PHOTOS: Please send a passport size photo through to Mary in the office before the next meeting. Update next meeting.
11/08 - RECRUIT MORE EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS: Fr. Danny has said that 3 or 4 people have come forward.  Action completed.
11/16 - FAMILIES IN NEED: Agreed that this can be placed into the capable hands of the SVP and if they need our support, to encourage them to come to us.  It was also agreed that Action 1/06 could be incorporated into this item.  Action completed.
11/17 - INCREASE SVP AWARENESS: A lady called Anne Johnston who is an SVP Youth Development Officer has made contact with our primary schools.  St. Joseph’s School has already set a date with her to come in to talk about “Mini-Vinnies.”  Action completed.
1/04 - TRAINING OF CATECHISTS: Thomas Donkor (SVP, FHC) and Sarah Birch (Children’s Liturgy) attended the first “Tuesday Faith Formation” session in Reading this week, led by the Dominican Sisters of St Joseph who are also willing to come and visit us to share their message.  

Thomas has also obtained information from Sr. Veronica about the Maryvale Certificate which is a distance learning course over two years (this is something that has been brought to our attention in the past.) Living our Faith funds could be used for anyone hoping to enrol on this course.  On-going.
1/06 - IDENTIFY THOSE IN NEED: We have opened up the hall to the BFBC Children’s Centres to invite young families to come for a chat and a cup of tea, a place of safety and confidentiality.  One meeting has already taken place and the turnout was encouraging.   Further sessions are probable.   It’s a small start which will hopefully create an environment for families in need, to come.  From there we can see if there is any support that we can provide.  This is a multi-agency initiative which we should be really positive about going forward.   We also have families within the parish that have been identified as needing our support; pastoral and financial. Action completed.
Fundraising events within the parish could also be something that we could consider for a “Special Needs” fund.

2/02 - WYD2015: We have 5 young people you have put their names forward.  The Diocese is hoping the send at least one coach from Portsmouth at a cost of approximately £1000 for each person.  Unfortunately we cannot make a provisional booking for a group, they need names and deposits as soon as possible.  Maura suggested that when the Youth Band next meets, that they talk about what sort of fundraising initiatives could be put in place to support this.  
On-going.
2/05 – WEBSITE: Simon encouraged everyone to continue to visit the parish website on a regular basis; make use of it and feedback any suggestions including anything that might be missing.  There is a lot of information on the website and it is difficult to keep it up to date without any input from others.  Action completed.
4/01 - PLANNING FOR CONFIRMATION 2016: The possible implementation of “Transformed in Christ” was discussed.  The lack of Confirmation catechists was highlighted as a problem along with the ‘unknown’ level of commitment that would be required going forward.  A team of people would be required and a team leader identified.  Ellie expressed an interest in finding out more about what would be involved.  It was agreed that any team that comes forward would need to be given time to become familiar with the “Transformed in Christ” journey and to plan it accordingly.  If possible we would try to start in September 2015 with Confirmations in June 2016 but this will all depend on who comes forward and how quickly the team can get to grips with this new Confirmation journey.    A ‘Come and See’ evening was suggested to invite anyone interested to come along to find out more.  It is hoped that Hannah Vaughan-Spruce (the author of ‘Transformed in Christ’) or one of her team might be able to support us in this endeavour.  Update next meeting.
4/02 - See item 6 below.  Action completed with work on-going.
4/03 - See item 6 below.  Report next meeting.
4/04 - See item 6 below.  Action completed with work on-going.
4/05 – Noticeboard:  Maura thanked Katharine for all the work that she had done with the notice board.   Thanks also to Theresa for her involvement.  Various ideas have been discussed including scripture verse, themes surrounding the seasons and the church calendar.  Our Young People also have a section on the notice board and will be working on it this weekend.  Action completed with work on-going.
6  
Planning for the future – Where do we go to from here? 
Maura reported that a lot has been achieved during the past year and we are taking tentative steps forward as a missionary Parish.  We do need to do more to reach out to those in our Parish community and beyond, who need our love and support.   To address this question, we decided to start with our Parish Framework which is based on Bishop Philip’s Framework for Collaboration.  

THE FRAMEWORK FOR COLLABORATION (August 2014)

The purpose of the Framework for Collaboration is to enable the implementation of the four Diocesan Priorities: That each person, each parish community, each Pastoral Area, each school and every ministry within the Diocese is called to: 

· PRIORITY 1. Seek out and draw in the unbelieving and un-churched;

· PRIORITY 2. Develop life-long discipleship, spiritual growth and a living relationship with Jesus Christ, above all in the Holy Eucharist;

· PRIORITY3. Discern the gifts (charisms) and the vocations God has given the Christian community;

· PRIORITY 4. Form and support existing and new ‘extraordinary apostolates’.

Each PPC member belongs to one of the 3 areas of our Parish Framework: The Contemplative Life, Education and Formation and The New Evangelisation.  These form the 3 teams of our PPC.  At our last meeting in April the PPC discussed ideas and suggestions that had been made by individuals prior to the meeting with regard to what we should focus on in the year ahead in each of these 3 areas.  Each team has now been asked to consider the suggestions made and report back with a plan of action. 
· The Contemplative Life Team Report 

The parish mission has been set for 10 – 25 September, 2016.  Hopefully good communications will now be established between the parish and the Sion Community.

The Sharing the Joy of the Gospel Tuesday Faith Formation has held its first session in Reading on Tuesday, 12th May.  From our parish, Thomas Donkor and Sarah Birch attended this first session.  Although these are primarily aimed at catechists they are open to anyone who wants to know more about the faith.  Louise is planning to attend the next one on 16th June if anyone needs a ride.

Brother Martin will be in the parish on 29/30 May.  He will address the congregations at all the Masses.  On the Friday evening he will lead a meditation, talk and discussion, prayer and praise from 7.30pm – 9.30pm.  On Saturday, after the 10am Mass, he will give an introduction to meditation.  There will also be talks, discussion, prayer and praise.  Anyone planning to attend is asked to bring some food for a shared lunch.  That session will end at 4pm. 
New Action: 5/01.
Two of the three sessions for “Proclaim ‘15” have taken place and were well attended by members of the prayer group.  It has provided a comfortable environment to trial the process for “Proclaim ‘15”.
We are working on plans for a parish trip to Aylesford, Kent.  It will be a day to ‘come away and be with The Lord’.  At present the working date is Monday, 13 July 2015 and we would need 30 people to make the day viable.  Coach prices have not been finalised but we may need some backing from the parish until all the money is collected, if this is possible. New Action: 5/02.
· The Education and Formation Team Report 

Anne reported that the next Education and Formation Team will take place on 21 May 2015.  In the meantime:
The Youth Masses were discussed.  The Youth Band has decided to suspend the monthly 5pm Youth Mass for now and to instead play occasionally at the Saturday or Sunday Masses.

Anne expressed concerns about the manning of the Friday Youth Band rota – more people are required to share the load.  Furthermore, more leaders are required for Children’s Liturgy (see below.)   

Additionally, following on from the discussions surrounding Confirmation, we discussed the merits of setting our sights on the Y7 secondary school children when planning to create a parish youth group, not simply aiming at those of Confirmation age.  

In terms of our two primary schools, it is hoped that the Year 6 pupils will be able to come together again one day this summer.  It took place at St Margaret Clitherow school last year, so perhaps at St. Joseph’s this year?  
CHILDREN’S LITURGY

At a previous PPC meeting, Marion mentioned her concerns with regard to the numbers attending Children’s Liturgy, particularly at the 10.30am Mass and the need for additional support. The Education and Formation Team contacted Anne, Sarah, David and Jo (Children’s Liturgy Leaders) and asked them for suggestions of how they would like to move this issue forward.  CL TEAM met Friday 8 May 2015, to discuss Children's Liturgy and in particular the points raised at the PPC meeting.  Here by way of an update from Ann/Sarah:

The main points discussed were:

1. We would like to increase the number of Leaders i.e. people who are prepared to run a Children’s Liturgy.   This is particularly important as Jo and David may soon be off to a different parish, once they've moved house later this month. Also Ann and Sarah currently have to commit to always be there for each other’s sessions, due to the current numbers.
2. The recruitment of Leaders was brainstormed:

a. Advertising in the newsletter and/or down at the schools;
b. Breaking the CL role up into smaller roles that people might feel more comfortable with i.e. 1) Prep work (getting the tables out, preparing the altar). 2) Pre-prep work (making sure the colouring pencils are sharp, that we have the right craft tools out etc). 3) Helping people to fill in the register at the back of the church & catch any late comers in the hall, also identify how many adults are needed.  4) Lighting the candle and leading the children with the Sorry song & Gospel acclamation, 5) Reading the Gospel. 6) Leading the children in thinking about how the Gospel message might apply to them by talking it through and/or sharing a game/activity.  7) Prep and co-ordination of the colouring/craft activity appropriate to the Gospel.  8) Leading the final prayer before returning into the church and 9) Tidying up & packing away, once Mass has finished;
c.  We had received a request from a Pre-confirmation young person to come in and help with CL.  We wondered if we could open this up to our young people as an opportunity to help within the parish.  Perhaps as part of their confirmation journey? Could we tie this service to our community with the volunteering section of the bronze Duke of Edinburgh award, I know Thomas was allowed to utilise his weekly altar serving at Mass for this section, he only had to do it for 3 months but has continued on......
3. We remain committed to welcoming as many pre First Holy Communion (FHC) children that want to come in.
4. We will start reminding the older children that once they've made their FHC then it's time to remain with the grown-ups in the church.
5. We will continue to persevere with the new register at 10:30 Mass, for the time being.  People seem to be getting to grips with it now.

6. We wondered if there was any Diocesan expertise that we could draw upon? For example, having a look at parishes of a similar size & how they run things, organise 
recruitment etc.?
Furthermore, Maura commented that we are likely to have DBS/trained people in the parish who were perhaps involved in the past in e.g. FHC or Confirmation who might be able to help with Children’s Liturgy going forward.  Also, pre and post Confirmation young people or youth band members may be interested.  Maura and Mary are hoping to have a Safeguarding Meeting with Marion in the near future and will discuss this further then.  Maura also took the opportunity to thank all of those people involved in running Children’s 
Liturgy.  New Actions: 5/03 and 5/04.


· New Evangelisation Team Report 
Shaun sent his apologies so Theresa presented the report on his behalf.
From the suggested points shown on last month’s New Evangelisation Team possible initiatives, the following has emerged:
· Families living in poverty – this is – of course – a priority and we suggest that we keep in touch with the SVP to provide any support that is needed. Perhaps we could also encourage more parishioners to join SVP.
· Wall mounted digital display. Shaun has obtained two quotes which he has forwarded to the Finance Committee:

· A full system comprising of the Screen Display with integrated internet connection and on-line support that allows considerable flexibility for content to be continuously updated. Apart from the Screen – there is an installation cost and an annual charge for support – no need locally for anyone to ‘run’ the system.

· A ‘cut down’ version that provides the Screen Display with training on how to design the basic content with the need to make changes from time to time. This is a ‘stand-alone’ system and requires no internet connect and does not incur on-going charges. This system would require someone in the parish to learn to set up the system and to be responsible for maintaining up-to-date content.  
New Action: 5/05.
· CTS Bookstand will be considered once the Shop re-opens.
The comments from other members of the Team were as follows:
· “I like the social ideas of a fortnightly/monthly tea and coffee morning (think weekly would be too much) and “messy Church” say once a month and would be happy to be involved in these, depending on dates etc.  Not sure what is meant by timing of 15/20 minutes in Church but this has the makings of a good idea”.
· “The idea of the coffee morning in the week is a good idea, if you remember due to the redevelopment the drop in coffee shop moved out of the town centre and it would be a way a reaching out to the lonely.” 

· “The stall is also an idea but you have to be careful not to tread on any toes, the tombola is a big money spinner for the school.”
· “I agree a drop in coffee morning is a fab idea.”
· “Yes a stall incorporating all church activities at the schools is a good idea, it shows that the schools and church are working together.”

· “I think the refreshment idea is good, but not sure about during the week. The footfall is not so great at present, therefore wondered if Saturday mornings say once a month would be better.  Also as some people work we would have a better supply of volunteers, otherwise it will be rather taxing on the few that don't.“
· “A messy idea is good but again you need volunteers, it would really need to be a Saturday unless you’re catering for the very young, and more than 15/20 mons.  No time to start anything properly.”
· “Alpha course may be interesting but not sure of the take up, due to the fact that it has been running for quite a while.  I have not attended one so cannot personally say how good/bad or helpful they are.”
Other Matters:

· The KIT team will meet on 9 June 2015 in the Hall at 7.30 pm with a view to starting our outreach ministry with fellowship and support for the wider Catholic community. The use of social media is being considered.
· Divine Mercy Chaplet with Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction starts on Sunday 16 August 2015  2.30pm and on the 3rd Sunday each month thereafter. 

· The Journey of Faith/RCIA starts on Tuesday 29 September 2015 at 7.30 pm and then weekly until Easter 2016. In the meantime – there are several ‘enquirers’ being provided with one-to-one Formation.  
7  A.O.B.

· Bracknell Faith & Belief Forum have their AGM on 9 June 2015 at 2pm.
· A Nepalese Fundraiser is being organised by INVOLVE (used to be Bracknell Forest Voluntary Action (BFVA)) on Monday 18 May 2015 from 5.30pm-8pm in the Open Learning Centre.  Suggested donation of £4 on the door.
· Pentecost ’15 – At each of the Masses this weekend we will ask people to sign up to bring up their own countries’ flag at Mass on Pentecost weekend.  
· Service of Healing Sunday 24 May 2015 at 3pm – Drivers are needed to bring people to and from church and helpers on the day.  Cakes and sandwiches also needed.  Sign-up lists are on the notice board in the porch.  Donations of raffle prizes also required.
· Summer Social – Everyone to bring their ideas to the next meeting.
· ‘Situations Vacant’ – Display any ‘vacancies’ in the parish on the notice board e.g. help required, catechists required, whatever the current needs are; with a notepad and pen for people to jot their details down if they want to be contacted.
8  Closing Prayer
Maura closed the meeting with a prayer and thanked everyone for giving up their time to attend our meeting this evening.
PPC ACTION LIST
	
	What
	Who
	When

	09/4
	Passport size photo of each PPC member for group photo frame.

	All PPC members
	Before next meeting.

	1/04
	Review need for training /ongoing training  of Catechists

	Thomas Donkor/ Fr Danny/ Contemplative Life team
	On-going.

	2/02
	Book places for young people from our Parish to go to the World Youth Day in Poland in 2016


	Finance/Mary/Fr Danny
	On-going.

	4/01
	Planning for Confirmation 2016 – involving our young people in the Church. Organise ‘Come and See’ evening.
	Fr Danny/Mary/Education & Formation/Confirmation Catechists


	Update next meeting.

	4/03
	Planning for the Future – Where do we go from here?


	Education and Formation Team
	Report next meeting.

	5/01
	Advertise Br. Martin visit on our website
	Mary/Simon
	Update next meeting.


	5/02
	Trip to Aylesford


	Contemplative Life Team
	Update next meeting.

	5/03
	Identify potential Children’s Liturgy Leaders from current list of DBS/CP Trained people.


	Maura/Mary/Marion
	Update next meeting.

	5/04
	Call upon Diocesan/other parish expertise regarding Children’s Liturgy

	Mary
	Update next meeting.

	5/05
	Wall Mounted Digital Display in the porch


	Finance
	Report next meeting.
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